
 

 

 

City Hall        January 3, 2023 
 
Due to the holiday on Monday the Rossville City Council meeting was called to order on Tuesday, January 3, 
2023 at 5:59 pm by Mayor James Meyer. 
 
Council members present were Todd Reeves, Trish Heim, Toby McCullough, Dan Glotzbach and Taylor Morelli. 
 
Also present were Bill Sutton, Doug Schreiner, Alan Zlatnik and Jim Dodge. 
 
Motion by Toby McCullough to approve minutes of the December 19, 2022 meeting as corrected was seconded 
by Todd Reeves and carried. 
 
Motion by Toby McCullough to approve minutes of the December 27, 2022 special meeting as written was 
seconded by Todd Reeves and carried. 
 
The following bills were presented; 
 Bank of The Flint Hills   $    32.60 Microsoft   $    94.97 
 Border States Industries    2,485.65 AFLAC        400.98 
 Continental Research Corp      350.56 Evergy     1,815.61 
 Kansas Gas Service       452.81 Doug’s Pharmacy          5.49 
 Yahoo           23.99 Electronic Technology, Inc         15,081.00 
 Kansas Municipal Ins. Trust   7,292.00 Zoom Video Comm        14.99 
 St. Marys Computers & Printing      565.00 Shawnee Co. Solid Waste Dept.  7,356.48 
 TBS Electronics, Inc       305.00 Universal Chemical LLC      474.94 
 WTC         907.47 Alan Streit       507.92 
 James Meyer        554.10 
 TOTAL     38,721.56 
  
Motion by Dan Glotzbach to pay bills as presented totaling $38,721.56 was seconded by Trish Heim and carried.  
 
Bill Sutton, Director of Shawnee County Solid Waste was present to notify council that recycling containers that 
were located at Wehner’s Thriftway have been removed and will be replaced with a cardboard only container with 
glass recycling remaining in place. In addition, starting February 1, 2023 Shawnee County will implement an 
addition $3.50 fee for recycling totes and $5.00 for each extra tote. Customers will have choice to continue 
recycling at addition cost of $3.50 or opt out of recycling. Following discussion Mayor noted that City may need 
new contract with Shawnee County Solid Waste. 
 
Jim Dodge was present to express concerns about how increase in solid waste and recycling services would 
impact retired person with fixed income and urged commissioners to look at ways to continue service without 
increasing cost. 
 



Utility Superintendent Alan Zlatnik reported that recent cold weather resulted in three residents reporting water 
leaks and reported that no salt/sand was put on streets. Superintendent Zlatnik also recognized Brad Kirk and 
Randy Anderson for going out in below 30 temps to work while still smiling. 
 
Assistance Police Chief Doug Schreiner reviewed 2022 annual report of incidents and council items. Council 
inquired about invoice for dress uniform. Schreiner noted that this was purchased by Jason Connell for trip to 
Washington for fallen officer’s memorial honoring fallen officer Kerry Dick. 
 
Mayor reported that Code Enforcement Officer Jeffrey Overmyer still had not been contacted by property owner at 
607A Griswold Street regarding condition of structure and that hearing is still scheduled for February 21, 2023 at 
6:00pm. 
 
Motion by Dan Glotzbach to go into executive session for 15 minutes to discuss personnel was seconded by Todd 
Reeves and carried. Executive session to be from 6:45 to 7:00 pm with Mayor and council attending. 
 
Council reconvened in open session at 7:03pm 
 
Clerk inquired about mailing notices to customers regarding changes to solid waste. Council approved. 
 
Mayor reported that Union Pacific Railroad had been contacted regarding condition of crossings in Rossville and 
hopefully they will address the issue. 
 
Motion by Taylor Morelli to adjourn was seconded by Trish Heim and carried. Meeting adjourned at 7:07pm. 
 

Lisa M. Stum 
City Clerk 

 
 


